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Presidents’ Message
Hi Quilters:

I hope everyone had a happy holiday.  And now the 
New Year, best wishes for the best one ever.  We are 
finally getting much needed precipitation so we are 
off  to a good start.

Since we missed the December meeting we have sev-
eral things to take care of  at the January meeting, in-
stallation of  officers, approving the 2022-23 budget, 
paying dues, and best of  all …..drawing the winner for 
our beautiful Opportunity Quilt.  We were hoping to 
have our pot luck luncheon but with the spread of  the 
new variant we will make a final decision at the cross-
over Board meeting on January 3rd and let everyone
know.  Our guest speaker, Rami Kim has been re-
scheduled to February, so we will do (hopefully a 
large) Show and Tell in January.  I’m looking forward 
to our new year with the new Board.

See you at the meeting, Melissa O

Happy New Year fellow quilters!  Hopefully 2022 will 
be a better year for us all!
As your president elect I look forward to serving and 
working with our board to bring you some new and 
exciting meetings, classes and lectures.  We look for-
ward to hearing your input and ideas.  The guild works 
because of  all of  you, who participate in whatever ca-
pacity you can when you can!  Thank you!
Patty Carr
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NEXT SCHEDULED BOARD MEETING

Monday, January 3rd, 1:00 p.m.

Pine Grove Mobile Home Estates, 

Clubhouse

Guild Officers  2021-22
President: Melissa Ontiveros
President Elect: Patty Carr

Vice President:: Louise Myers
Vice President Elect: Ulla Doty
Vice President Elect: Penni Thompson

Secretary: Joan Edson
Secretary Elect: Rhonda Simpson

Treasurer: Debby Sweeten
Treasurer Elect: Mary Parker

Sunshine
Debby Sweeten

Please let me know of any members that 
you know of that are in need of a card from 
the guild.  You can email me or call me.  
Thanks - Debby

Sandra Jo

Joan Edson
Mary Foster

Jan Morin
Louise Myers

Vice-President’s Report
Louise Meyers 

January 12, Patty Car “Fabric Collage Made Easy” 
workshop;
February 8, Remi Kim lecture
February 9, Kathy Allen “Tartan Quilts” workshop. January

FROM LOUISE

Everyone,

It has been a pleasure being your VP for the last 2 years - even though not much got 
accomplished during Covid but scheduling and rescheduling and rescheduling speak-
ers and classes.  I look forward to next year with 3 of  our speakers and workshops 
which were to take place in 2020-2021 and to see what Penni Parsons and Ulla Doty 
come up with for the rest of  our year.

PLEASE turn in your squares for Melissa’s quilt.  I will be presenting them to her. 

Don’t forget your Round Robin quilts also.
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Hello! 

We want to share with you and your members our line up of speakers and workshops for 2022. We 
would love to have you and your members join us as members or guests for any or all of our meet-
ings! We again find ourselves in the unique position of holding all our lectures and workshops via 
Zoom for our 2022 year and that may be one of the only upsides of the pandemic - we’ve all been 
able to broaden our circles and connect with other guilds across the country!  

Attached is our postcard for the coming year. Details on our meetings and workshops can be found 
at https://scvqa.org 

Thanks so much and hope to see you at one of our upcoming meetings!  

The Programs Team 

Santa Clara Valley Quilt Association 

Treasurer’s Tidbits 

Please bring any and all money that needs to be turned in.  I have forms for reimburse-
ments.  Opportunity Quilt Raffle tickets and money are turned into Michelle or one of  
the other people on her committee, Workshop money goes to Louise Myers for classes, 
and Sue Green for membership.  I think that all the Quilt Show money has been turned 
in.   

Please see Debby Sweeten and Mary Parker (the new Treasurer for 2022) if  you have 
questions. 

Debby Sweeten, Treasurer 

New Greeter Needed!! 

The Greeter maintains the table by the front door where everyone signs in.  After the 
meeting starts they give a count of  how many people signed in to the President.  The 
Greeter also puts out any fliers or notices for quilt shows or other events coming up.  
We also have a little box to collect fines when people forget their name tags!!!  If  
you’re interested, please let any board member know. 

Thank you! 
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NEW NEWSLETTER EDITOR:. Rhonda Simpson will be taking over the newslet-
ter..   
 

REQUEST: Remember that I’m collecting plastic boxes like the ones Spring Mix let-
tuces come in for the silent auction of  fabrics in January and February. Penny Dominici 
 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL .Please pay your 2022 dues by the end of  January. 

Pay in person at the January meeting, or mail to Sue Green, membership chair at: P.O. 
Box 1078, Pine Grove, CA 95665  Make checks out to Sierra Gold Quilters Guild 

Full membership $35 

Associate member $20 

REMINDER:  Remember to bring your squares for Melissa’s President Quilt.  
 
REMINDER:  Round Robin will now be completed as community quilts.  Please add 
to them and bring them. Thank you, Louise 

News Notes Reminders 

NO FIND THE ITEM FOR JANUARY 

Place your name and answer in the jar at the head table. USE PAPER PRO-
VIDED. A drawing will determine who is lucky to receive 3 raffle tickets.  

Opportunity Quilt 2021 

The drawing will be held at the January meeting.  If  you have any tickets please remem-
ber to bring them in.  We will have tickets available for sale!!  See Michelle Kelley if  you 
have any questions.   

I am available for quilting any Community Quilt that you want to donate.  Batting can 
be obtained from Kathy and Janice Beach.  I just require that the backing be 6” bigger 
than the top of  the quilt length and width wise.  The batting should be 4” bigger than 
the top length and width wise as well.  Thank you very much for your support. 

Michelle Jones 
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Food Bank 
Barb Haymond   

Make a note so you don't forget your 
donation of  food or cash.  It will be 
greatly appreciated.  
Thank you -  Barb 

 
NON-PERISHABLE FOOD ITEMS: 

Rice, Tuna, Pasta, Peanut Butter 
Beans (canned or dried) 
Veggies & Fruit (canned) 

Soups, Stews, Chili (canned) 
Cereal (whole grain, low sugar) 

Boxed meals like Hamburger Helper 
Juice (canned, plastic or boxed) 

AND - as always -  
PLASTIC and PAPER BAGS! 

 
ADDITIONALLY!!!! 

Food Bank:  For those who can, Interfaith 
Food Bank needs donations.  Food or 
money.   

Address is: 12181 Airport Road 
Jackson, CA 95642. 

Barb 

 

EGG CARTONS ARE NEEDED. 

Chemo Caps 
Carol Bradas 

Thank you to all and keep up the great 
work.  Happy holidays and have a won-
derful New Year. 
Carol 

Animal Beds 
Sandy Askin 

I want to thank you all for continuing to 
make the dog beds.  
If  you would like to arrange for a pick up 
or meet, just give me a call. 
Thanks, Sandy 

Community Outreach 
Janis and Kathy Beach 

Friends, the Community Outreach 
committee is doing well and I certainly 
appreciate all the concern during the last 
few months.  They do not know what, if  
anything, is wrong with me.  As all the tests 
have come back with no answers.  Let me 
tell you my Doctors are not happy about it 
either. 
Enough about all of  that.  We have many 
items we will be delivering to our charities.  
It's been very hard for Kathy to get it all 
done with me out of  commission and 
Covid closing down everything.  Next 
Year!!  Next Year!!   
I just hope that you all had a great 
Christmas and New Year and were able to 
get together with your loved ones safely. 
See you at our next meeting. 
 
Janis Beach and Kathy Beach, Community 
Outreach 
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Newsletter Input 
Please send your news articles for the 
February 2022 newsletter to Rhonda 
Simpson by January 25 

Meetng Set-Up and 
Take-Down 

When we next meet, here are the next 10 
names on our set up list: 
Hilde Langlet  Ellen Larson 
Kim LaSavio  Mary Mahoney 
Margie Marshall Alberta Mendonca 
Barb Miller  Mary Moran 
Tina Moreno  Jan Morin 
 
Setup starts at 9:00.  If  you know you can-
not make it or if  you have physical limita-
tions, please let Eva Diltz or Rhonda 
Simpson know.  Thanks! 
Eva:   
Rhonda:   
 
This Includes Helping On Take Down. 

NEAR BY QUILT SHOPS 

Elk Grove Sewing and Vacuum, Richard and Roxanne (owners) 8705 Elk Grove 
Boulevard, Elk Grove, CA 95624 
elkgrovevacuum.com; Email: elkgrovevacuum@yahoo.com; 916-714-0904 
 

Fabric Garden, 2654 Marconi Ave, Suite 155, Sacramento, CA  95821   
fabricgardenquiltshop.com.; 916-483-2955 
 

High Sierra Quilters, 1263 Broadway, Placerville, CA. 95667  
highsierraquilters.com; 530-622-9990 
 

Quail’s Nest Quilt Company, 13769 B Mono Way, Sonora, CA 95370  
quailsnestquiltco.com; 209-536-4009 
 

Cali Quilts, 11395 Folsom Blvd. Suite 200, Rancho Cordova, CA 95742 
caliquiltco.com; 916-853-5600 
 

Quilter's Hollow,  8855 Thornton Road, Suite B, Stockton, CA 95209 
quiltershollow.com; 209 477-5253 

Membership   
Sue Green 

Welcome new members 

It’s time to pay your dues for 2022 , which 
are due no later than January 31st. 

Full membership $35- 
Associate members $20- 
Checks, made out to Sierra Gold Quilter’s 
Guild or may be sent to: SGQG. PO Box 
1078, Pine Grove, Ca 95665.  
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Member Bulletin Board    

From Susan Farrington: I have a neighbor who's selling two quilt frames for hand 
quilting.  One Child and One King. She'd like a $100 for each.  Sue has advised now 
asking $50 each but will consider offers.  Contact Sue Perata 
 
Long Arm Quilting for Community Quilts: I will be able to quilt Community Quilts 
starting in January.  Michelle Jones  

 
For Sale: PFAFF CREATIVE SEWING MACHINE Model 7550 I purchased this ma-
chine NEW when we were closing our shop in Oakland.  The thing I love the most 
about this is the built in walking foot.  I only used it for a couple years.  So it doesn’t have 
a lot of  miles on it.  I have 2 large binders of  CREATIVE IDEAS 
that I purchased to go with it.  It has a lovely stitch and it’s easy to 
use.  It has many attachments and is a work horse.  I also have the 
Instruction Manual.  Asking $850.  Jan Morin  

Wow!! What a storm!  A lot of members had 
damage to their homes and neighborhoods.  
Power outages and unplowed roads!  With low 
propane tanks to boot!  However, some great 
photos came in of how beautiful snow can be.   
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Committee Chairs for 2021 
Committee    Chairperson 

      As of   1/11/2022 
Animal Beds     Sandy Askin 
Audit Committee    Sue Green and Pat Bjerke 
Bylaws/Parliamentarian   Barbara Garcia 
Chemo Caps     Carol Bradas   
Community Outreach   Janis Beach & Kathy Beach 
County Fair      
County Fair White Glove   Penny Dominici   
County Library Display (Sept.)  Sandy Askin 
Food Bank     Barb Haymond 
Greeter      Pamela Bennetts  
Historian      
Hospitality     Elizabeth Schmidt  
Library     Hilde Langlet 
Membership     Sue Green 
Newsletter     Rhonda Simpson 
Opportunity Quilt 2021    Barbara Garcia 
Raffle      Pam Gremore 
Set-up and Take-Down   Eva Diltz 
Sunshine     Debby Sweeten 
Telephone     Louise Myers 
Webmaster     Sam King 

  SIERRA GOLD 
QUILTERS GUILD 
   www. sgqg.org 

 

Beginners Welcome! 

You are invited as a guest by: 

______________________________ 

At our next meeting, Tuesday 

______________________________ 

Please contact me if  you have any questions. 

Mount Zion Church 

Pine Grove, CA 

10:00 a.m. to Noon 

Social hour beginning at 9:30 a.m. 

My contact information is: 

Phone:________________________ 

Email: ________________________ 
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Sierra Gold Quilt Guild meetings are held the 2nd Tuesday of each month. 
Meeting Location: Mt. Zion Church in Pine Grove 

General Meetings: 10:00AM until 12:00 noon. 
 

 

Bring to the Meeting: 

*Name tag*   *Coffee Cup*   *Refreshments*   *Library Books*   *Calendars* 

*Community Quilts*   *Clothing Protectors*   *Chemo Caps*  
*Dog Beds*   *Show & Tell* 




